
Memorandum – April 28, 2023 

ACBL – Unit 531 District 22 

 

A quorum was not reached unƟl approximately 11:40 AM, the meeƟng was not called to order. 

Those in aƩendance were Patricia Kell, Carol Boyer and Jack Ackrell.   Norman Schwartz arrived at 
approximately 11:40.  

Discussions were held regarding the new web site led by Larry Kavounas, Web Master, and the need for a 
new venue for club games led by Pat Hawkins.     

Web site layouts were discussed.  Web Master Kavounas will conƟnue to work on the details of the site 
and will conƟnue to advise the board of all progress before final decisions are made. 

Pat Hawkins will conƟnue to assist researching new venues for club games. 

No moƟons were made. 

Next meeƟng May 26, 2023, at 11:15 AM Carlsbad Senior Center small lunchroom. 

MeeƟng adjourned at 12:00.   

 

Respecƞully submiƩed. 

Patricia Kell, Secretary 


